
The Alabama Board of Funeral Service will administer its quarterly state law examinations on 

Wednesday, January 25, 2012, at 10:00 a.m., in Room P-103 of the Gordon Person Building, 

50 N. Ripley St., Montgomery, Alabama. Anyone wishing to take this exam may do so by sub-

mitting proper applications and fees no later than Wednesday, January 4, 2012. 

The Board will also hold its second regular meeting of fiscal year 2012 on January 25, 2012 

at 11:00 a.m. in Room P-103 of the Gordon Person Building. Anyone who would like to ap-

pear before the Board or have matters discussed should notify the Board office by Wednesday, 

January 18, 2012, in order to be placed on the agenda. Matters or subjects not on agenda are 

not guaranteed for discussion at the meeting. 

Quarterly Examination, Board Meeting and Nominations 

Administrative Laws 

Act No. 2011-623 (Senate Bill 94) became effective October 1, 2011 causing significant 

changes to the Alabama Funeral Service Law. As a result of these changes, it has become nec-

essary for the Funeral Service Administrative Laws to be amended.  

 

In accordance with Section  34-13-26 and the Alabama Administrative Code, Code of Ala-

bama, 1975, the Board reviewed Senate Bill 94 and the current administrative laws,  voted on  

and filed with the Legislative Reference Service Administrative Procedure Division proposed 

amendments to the administrative law. Notification of intended action will be mailed to the last 

address on file for each licensee. Written, verbal or electronic mail comments regarding the 

proposed amendments will be accepted by the Board  until January 4, 2012. A public hearing 

regarding those comments will be held during the Board’s January 25, 2011 meeting at 11:00 

a.m., in Room P-103 of the Gordon Person Building, 50 N. Ripley St., Montgomery, Alabama.  

Comments sent by electronic mail should be sent to charles.perine@fsb.alabama.gov. 
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BOARD APPOINTMENTS 

Pursuant to §34-13-20, Code of Alabama, 1975, funeral directors and embalmers of Alabama 

gathered in Montgomery on October 26, 2011 to select nominations for districts which terms 

expire December 31, 2011. The following nominees were submitted to the governor for ap-

pointment to Board for the next two years:  

District Three District Four District Six District Seven 

Bill Trent - Opelika Jennie Buggs – Attalla 
Terry Wilson –  

Pell City 
Henry Moore – Selma 

Randy Anderson - 

Alexander City 
Bart Kirtland - Boaz 

Calvin Meadows – 

Montevallo 
Jason Wyatt –  

Tuscaloosa 

Sammy Seroyer - 

Lafayette 
Wayne Roden -  

Albertville 
Heath Bowen -  

Alabaster 
Rita Woods - Lisman 
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